
Etchells Fleet 25 Fall 2018 Meeting

December 4, 2019

Rhino Foods

Attendees:  Castle, Brush, Bill Wight, Harris, Powlison, Kwiatkowski, Barth (for Willard), Millbank (for Willard) Hawko, Besse, Booth, Unsworth, O’Rourke

Meeting called to order at 610PM

Welcome to new member (Tris Coffin...unable to attend).

Treasurer’s Report

· Steve reported that we have ~$515 in our account.

· No spending in 2019

· Some folks have still not paid 2019 dues (Rosie, Rascal, Indecision, Lady Falcon).  All but Lady Falcon were to pay Steve after the meeting

· Agreed to set dues for 2020 at Spring 2020 meeting, depending on whether we need $ for paid PRO’s.

· It was noted that only about half of fleet members are members of the Etchells Class Association and it was reinforced that it is important to support the Class even if you aren’t going to regattas.

Election of Fleet Captain and Treasurer

· John Harris nominated and elected as Fleet Captain

· Steve Booth nominated and elected as Treasurer

2018 Retrospective

· Race Management

· Main focus on developing set of capable PRO’s for E Series beyond Dale and Keith (Keith will be gone for extended periods in 2020 and Dale is starting to wind down his level of involvement as PRO)

· Fleet Captain and Regatta Chair to pursue a couple of potential candidates within the current LCYC PRO teams.

· Folks willing to pay for a PRO if necessary (dues would be assessed to cover this expense, if necessary)

· if we go the paid PRO route, Sportboats should be asked to contribute $ too

· Mark Gardner been approached and has indicated willingness to PRO most, if not all, E Series events, but not until 2021.   Whether he would be looking for compensation for this is TBD.

· We need to line up a solid PRO team for 2020 season

· Other external possibilities - Rick Miller and Bruce Hatfield.  James to contact Rick and see if he has any interest.

· Ideal would be to have a max of 2 PRO’s cover the 8 events

· Also agreed that having good mark boat personnel was critical.  Will work with Regatta Chair and Race Mgmt Group to try to make this happen.

· Trophies

· Agreed to establish 2nd and 3rd place perpetual trophies for the Kelemen Series

· Steve Booth to work with Regatta Chair to come up with trophies

· The “Goose” trophy is available to be repurposed

· 2020 Schedule

· E Series - Same format as in 2019 is currently planned

· Proposal to try to do a 2 day “fleet regatta” on a weekend in place of one of the E Series events

· may be challenging to find a good time and Race Committee to do this

20th Anniversary celebration

· Agreed we didn’t want sponsor and pay for a Burger Burn like we did for 10th
· Plan is to just host one of the Burger Burns and “re-brand” it as the Etchells 20th
· Get a big cake and make some sort of celebratory announcement

Fleet Development

· Discussed a variety of potential prospects

· Noah Dater - need to follow up to see where he stands...Kevin agreed to do this

· John Beal and son?

· Dave Powlison pointed out that the issue is new people, not boats.  There are ~20 boats in the BTV area and we only have 14 sailing in our fleet.

· Possibility of chartering (or buying) one of these boats for a new prospect

· Discussed how to try to get every boat on the line for every race

· There are plenty of skilled skippers and crew available

· Need to do a better job of making needs known and getting connections to available skippers and crew...should we try to build a consolidated list of spare skippers and crew (with first rights going to boat who provides the name)

Short discussion of Launch and haul options

· Dave Powlison relayed conversation with new SSY General Manager and their openness to some sort of “package deal” with Etchells Fleet. 

· There was a lot of enthusiasm for this idea.  Dave to follow up.

· Ted indicated that current plan is for new CSC waterfront and hoist infrastructure to be in place for 2021 season.

Meeting adjourned at 730PM


